Perth Canoe Club AGM Tuesday 5th September 2023
Present:- Barbara, Jenny, Richard, Kevin, Jim, Bruce, Gary, Pete, Alistair, Cam, Colin, Nik, Rebecca, David T, Chrissie, Ed, Graeme, James, David R, Bill 
Apologies:- Duncan, Geoff, Mary.
Welcome and General Update by Chairman:- Alistair welcomed everyone and thanked them for coming. It was good to see so many members present.

Previous Minutes:- The previous minutes were accepted
Membership Update:- The current  number of members needs to be confirmed by Membership Secretary, Treasurer and Secretary. The number needs to be accurate for paying the Club’s SCA affiliation fee which will be due at the end of September.
Treasurers Update:- Richard gave a printed report.

Perth Canoe Club Accounts April 22nd to 30th August 2023

Opening Balance
22nd April 2022


£3,426.73

Closing Balance
30th Aug  2023


£3,571.97

Total Expenditure 22nd Aug 2022 to 14th Aug 2023
£4,351.06

Total Income
Pool, Membership, Garage rental

£4,496.30
Equipment Update:- The Club bought an inflatable paddle board from Lochore Meadows, an open canoe, gear by Nookie from JPWatersports (at a very good price thanks to James for that), a Ripper 1. 
There needs to be a list made of the boats that the club has and the new kit marked as property of the club. Colin has offered to do this and Cam will help.

The new canoe is still in Gary’s garden and will be transferred to Rodney and hopefully fitted into the container. 

Coaching Update (Pool/Rodney) :- Monday night sessions have been running since May. With water levels being low sessions moved up to Burnmouth from Rodney with the general idea if the level was below one metre then at Burnmouth and if above and depending on tide Rodney. Attendance has been really good at these sessions and Kevin thanked those who had been turning out to help. It has yet to be decided how many more weeks daylight will allow sessions to run. 
Pool sessions have been requested in October but there has been no response as yet.

Kevin suggested a workshop session on the 15th Oct, then start sessions on 22nd Oct.
It was discussed as to how best to run the sessions, whether as open to all or blocks for beginners. It was decided to have them as open sessions at least to start with. It was mentioned that some members would like to continue to attend pool sessions but not at the expense of depriving new beginners. Kevin suggested they could still come and help on the poolside.
Barbara has been thinking of sessions for beginners on the river maybe at the end of September. There has been a huge difference in the newer members getting on the water at weekends so thanks to Barbara and Jenny for all their efforts in arranging these training outings.
River Trip Update:- Barbara and Jenny have taken groups to the Lower Tummel, Gary, Spey, Awe and different sections of the Tay. They have done training and David T attained a White Water award. Maybe there will be a trip to the Awe at the end of September when it is a release day.
There are several kayakers who have sea kayaks now and Gary will do some trips over the winter.

Well done to Chrissie and Raf for organising outings to Pinkston in Glasgow. Those who went along to the first thoroughly enjoyed it.

Safeguarding Update:- Most of those helping at the pool have PVG but some of the more recent helpers will require it. If they can speak to Alistair he can arrange the online session with the SCA.
River Tay Community Sports Hub:-  The Hub has a membership of clubs that use the river Tay such as the Canoe Club, Glencarse Canoe Club, Sailing Club, Rowing Club, Sea Cadets, Water Ski Club and Jet Ski Club. The Hub has a website https://www.rivertaysports.org/ and promotes safety on the river and co-operation between user groups. 
The Hub organized the Water Festival that was held on the river in May which was a great success with lots of different craft on the water from the various clubs. It is planned to have another one next year. It will be better publicised and may have closer contact with the public to see more of what is involved.
At the last meeting it was announced that Caledonian MacBrayne would not be operating the harbour after 30th Sept this year.
Sue Burns Coaching Fund / Training Update:- Gary gave a report;


April 2022 funds £6955



April 2023 funds £7495

There has been little expenditure from the fund during the year £180 paid in contributions for two members doing First Aid courses.

Kevin has yet to receive a contribution towards a White Water Leader course he undertook.

It was suggested that the fund could provide a coaching session for the club coaches and helpers.

Kevin will draw up a list of possible coaches to provide this.

Many thanks to Gary for administering the fund since it was set up. Barbara has agreed to take on the administration from now.

Sue Burns Coaching Award:- This, over the last eight years, is an award given annually, to a member of the club in recognition of coaching and or giving time to the club to assist. For 2023 it was awarded jointly to Barbara and Jenny in recognition of the work they have done in organising trips and training for the newer members.  .
Safety and Procedures at Pool Sessions:- Kevin has updated the documents.
Ceilidh:- The Ceilidh held in the Salutation Hotel was a great success. A great night with a super band and everyone enjoyed it. It made a small profit which will be shared with the Mountaineering Club.

Many thanks to Gary for organising the Ceilidh. Gary will not personally organize another one as he has done so many but is willing to pass on information to help out whoever takes it on. 
Club Logo;- The current logo was shown displayed on a Club Hoodie (which are available for £20, contact Gary). The logo shows a kayak and paddler graphic with the club name round it like a wave. The general feeling was that the current logo was appropriate and does have sentimental value as Sue Burns was involved in the design. The only change when printing future  hoodies and other items would be to remove the website address from underneath the logo.   
Review / Confirm Office Bearers and Committee

Chairman:- Alistair Brand
Secretary:- Pete Moffatt

Treasurer:- Richard Rogers

Equipment Coordinator:- Colin Aitken and Cam Allan
Safeguarding Coordinator:-  Alistair Brand

Coaching and Leadership Coordinators:- Kevin McHugh, Barbara Tregidgo, Jenny Newlands
Information Contact Person:- Jim Martin
Membership Coordinator:- Jim Martin
Website Coordinator:- Bill Macpherson

Training Coordinator:- Barbara Tregidgo
Youth Representative:- To be appointed.

Committee Helpers:-  Bruce Tarbet.

AOCB
The revised Constitution which had been circulated in advance was discussed;

 A change to the junior age group was agreed. Under 3.2 the following changes will be made;

 Adult (18 and over) SCA member

 Adult (18 and over) non SCA member

Junior ( under 18)

Under 6.4 here was discussion on whether ‘audited’ could be internal or needed an external or independent examiner. It was decided that it should be done as before and carried out internally.

At the last River Tay User Hub meeting the sailing club brought a poster along advertising an Open Day on the 17th September from 4pm to 6pm.

In a Facebook post, a beginner in the canoe club expressed that they had been given a lack of support by the club and did not intend to renew their membership. With the new membership year running from 1st September it will make it easier for new members to go straight into the pool sessions which start in October. Also need to review the information on the Club website. 
Date of Next Meeting Tuesday 3rd October at 7:30pm in the Cherrybank Inn.
